
their works, knowledge and understanding.
But when we have come to a knowledge of
the truth, if we fall therefrom our position
is worse than if we had never obeyed it,

hence the necessity of continued zeal on
our part to fulfil the great duties required
of us that we may be prepared for exalta-
tion in the kingdom of God, which may
God grant us in the name of Jesus. Amen.
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In ancient times there were certain great
decrees which the Lord of all the earth made
concerning this Continent and the inhabi-
tants that should, from time to time, possess
the same. This Continent was first settled,
after the Flood, by a colony from the Tower
of Babel, who were a righteous people. They
were a people with whom God conversed,
and to whom He made Himself manifest in
a very wonderful and marvelous manner.
How many people lived here before the
Flood is not for me to say, as it is not re-
vealed. We may, however, observe, that so
far as new revelation has given us informa-
tion on this subject, this Continent of ours
may be ranked among the first lands occu-
pied by the human family. The very first
man who had dominion on the face of the
earth, under the direction of the Heavens,
once dwelt on this Continent. His name
was Adam. Whether his first residence was
on this land, whether the garden that was
planted for his occupation was on this

Continent, or some other, is not revealed in
any written or printed revelation. But he
certainly did, in the course of his lifetime,
either from this being his native land, or by
emigration, actually come in possession of
this part of the globe; and a large settlement
was formed, and the righteous who lived
before the flood inherited it, and no doubt,
left their blessing on the land. It was here
where Adam, Seth, Enos, Cainan, Maha-
laleel, Jared, Enoch, Methuselah, and Noah
dwelt. It was on this land where Noah built
his ark, which was blown by the winds of
Heaven away to the east, and landed on
Ararat. It was here where Enoch preached
and published glad tidings of great joy; it
was on this land—the American Conti-
nent—where he gathered the people from
many nations, and built up a city and
called it Zion. It was here where the people
of God flourished before the flood, and
were of one heart and one mind, having an
experience of some three hundred and
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